
HALIFAX BOARD OF SELECTMEN 
EXECUTIVE SESSION 

TUESDAY, AUGUST 9, 2016 – 10:50 P.M. 
SELECTMEN MEETING ROOM 

------------------------------------------------------------- 
 
Moved by Roy and seconded by Millias, the Board voted as follows to enter into 
Executive Session with Selectmen Troy Garron, Tom Millias and Kim Roy to 
discuss contract negotiations for Patrol Officers, Dispatcher and Highway: 

Troy E. Garron - Yes 
Tom Millias - Yes 
Kim R. Roy - Yes 

 
PATROL OFFICERS 
 
Seelig informed the Board that everyone was in agreement to roll the uniform 
allowance into their pay.   
 
DISPATCHERS 
 
The town legally needs to offer a severance package, which Seelig will work on.  
In addition we need a job description for Joy, which will be discussed with Chief 
Broderick.   
 
HIGHWAY 
 
They did not want to roll their clothing allowance into their pay.  The Board is 
willing to do a split on the uniform allowance; they get $425 and we’ll pay $425.  
Dave Swanson came back with wanting maintenance for their uniforms (i.e. if 
torn).  Seelig spoke with the Administrative Assistant, Melissa and she said they 
have been paying for that but it is taken out of their uniform expense.  The figure 
was change to employees getting $375 and the Town will pay $475.  Garron said 
that it sounds fair.   
 
Moved by Millias and seconded by Millias, the Board voted as follows to come 
out of Executive Session at 11:00 p.m.: 

Troy E. Garron - Yes 
Tom Millias - Yes 
Kim R. Roy - Yes 

 
 
 
--------------------------------------------------- 
Kim R. Roy 
Clerk 
 
/pjm 
 
 
 


